
To: International Federation of Liberal Youth 

 

 

Dear IFLRY President! Dear IFLRY Bureau! 

 

On behalf of the Youth Democratic Movement VESNA we would like to nominate International Officer 

and the Member of the Federal Council of the Youth Democratic Movement VESNA, Mr. Nikolay 

Artemenko to the position of the International Federation of Liberal Youth Vice-President.  The decision 

was made, according to the YDM Vesna Statute by the extraordinary Federal Council session 10.12.2016 

with the participation of Federal Council Members from 3 regional branches.   

 

With best regards, 

 

Bogdan Litvin, Federal Council Member (St. Petersburg) 

 

Vitaly Kufta, Federal Council Member (Voronezh) 

 

Roman Koterev, Federal Council Member (Orenburg)  

 

 

 


